
Process management yields a variety of results
for the enterprise. Here are some examples:

• Positive customer and employee climate sur-
veys;

• Cycle time reduction in planning and reporting;
• Faster turnaround of products and services;
• Reduced error rates;
• Reduced shipping and transit times;
• On-time schedules;
• Improved service availability and responsive-

ness; and
• Competent employees attracted and retained.

However, the top management team must be:

• Patient, because process improvement results
are not short term; and

• Prepared to modify the management system
(structure and organization) to adapt to process
changes.

There is no doubt that BPM forces a focus on
the quality of management as well as the manage-
ment of quality in an organization. Because it is
market driven, customer focused, and it works,
positive productivity and business outcomes are
the reward.

December 2002

2 December
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima received a courtesy call from Mr. Al-Ameen
Chaudhury, APO Director for Bangladesh and Secretary, Ministry of Industries, who was
visiting the APO Secretariat with members of a Bangladeshi study mission to Japan to
study the productivity movement and industrial policies for SMEs. The mission was spon-
sored by the APO under its program for bilateral cooperation between NPOs.

4 December
Gave the welcome address at the opening session of the APO seminar on “Sanitary and
Phytosanitary Measures” held in the APO Secretariat.

8–12 December
Official visit to the Philippines to attend the 2nd APO World Conference on Green
Productivity, Manila, 9–11 December.

During the visit, the Secretary-General was the special guest at a dinner hosted by the
APO Society of the Philippines on 11 December.

13 December
Attended a farewell luncheon hosted by the Japan Productivity Center for Socio-
Economic Development in Tokyo for members of the study mission on “Productivity
Promotion” from Cambodia, Laos, and Myanmar and for participants of the seminar on
“Quality Management of Services of NPOs.” Among the study mission members were
Vice Minister Somboun Rasasombath, Laos Ministry of Industry and Handicrafts; Dr.
Somboune Manolom, APO Alternate Director for Laos; and Under Secretary of State Hui
Lim, Ministry of Industry, Mines and Energy of Cambodia.
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schedule

Mr. Tajima making a presentation on “the APO’s approach to Green Productivity” dur-
ing the plenary session of the GP world conference
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